
Regular Council Meeting 

To: Mayor and Council 
Date: April 2, 2024 
From: Wayne Hancock, Director of Public Works 
Report Number: Public Works 2024-06 
Subject: Property Acquisition – 78 King Street West 

Recommendation: 

That Council receive Report PW 2024-06 Property Acquisition – 78 King 
Street West for information. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Overview: 

Staff were directed to acquire the property of 78 King Street West as it was identified by 
staff to have benefits to the Township such as:  

1. The property is directly beside our small parkette facility on King St. and is next
to our joint Parks & Recreation and Public Works Depot. It can easily be a great
addition to this parkette area with frontage on King St.

2. The lands are directly adjacent to our Millbrook Valley Trails entrance and could
enhance the accessibility to the trials.

3. Council received a presentation from our Consultant, RVA, considering the
present and future capacities of our infrastructure for Water & Wastewater and
along with our growth projections. This presentation highlighted that the
Township will require a fourth well and we could potentially install the additional
well on this property.

The property at 78 King Street West, as shown on Attachment No. 1 has a frontage of 
33.9 feet and a depth of 298.00 feet. Staff have completed a Phase 1 ESA for this 
property and further testing is required for confirmation of a fourth well at this location. 

The property purchase closed on September 29, 2023 as approved by Council. Final 
documentation was forwarded from our Solicitor’s office early this year. 



Financial Impact: 

78 King Street West has been identified as a potential location of a new wellsite. As per 
the infrastructure requirements identified by RV Anderson, the Township may utilize 
water and wastewater development charge funds to purchase land for an additional 
well. This will include funding of any investigations that would be required to finalize the 
purchase as well as any future investigations necessary for well installation.  

Staff utilized development charges from water/wastewater to fund this purchase. The 
Township also completed the Phase 1 ESA which was paid for from the same 
development fees. $300,000 was identified in the Water Development Charges Reserve 
Funds, as identified on Table 5-8 Project No.13 (Attachment No. 2), to fund the property 
purchase of 78 King Street West, including the statement of adjustment fees, taxes, 
legal, ESA and any additional items. 

The purchase closed for $255,000 with additional associated fees and disbursements of 
$5,533.28 after net municipal H.S.T. and the Phase 1 ESA was completed for $4,884.48 
after net municipal H.S.T. Therefore, the total cost for purchase of the property was 
$265,417.76 which was within the identified DC project cost. 

Attachments: 

Attachment No. 1 – GIS Site Map 
Attachment No. 2 – DC Background Study Table 5-8 

Respectfully Submitted by,  Reviewed by, 

Wayne Hancock, P. Eng. Yvette Hurley 
Director of Public Works Chief Administrative Officer 
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